
 

 
 
 

Police investigating; Seeking information on what led to deadly shooting 
 
(Henrico County, Va.) – On Saturday, January 8, 2022, just after 11 pm, Henrico 9-1-1 began 

receiving calls for shots fired around Byron Street and Bolling Road. Police arrived at the area to 

investigate. Within the 2700 block of Byron Street, an adult male was located inside an SUV with 

apparent injuries from a firearm. Jamaal Bright, 36, of Henrico County, was pronounced on the 

scene. 

 

Detectives worked into early Sunday morning, attempting to learn more about the events leading 

up to this deadly incident. If you were around Byron Street and Bolling Road or live in the area 

and have information, you may send it anonymously online at P3Tips.com or by calling Crime 

Stoppers (804)780-1000.      
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CONTACT  

Lt. M. C. Pecka, Office of Public Affairs 
Matthew.Pecka@henrico.us  
804-501-4869 
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